
 
 
Innophos Holdings, Inc 
Att: Mr. Randy Gress, 
Chairman of the Board, Chief Executive Officer,  
President and Director 
 
randy.gress@innophos.com  
investor.relations@innophos.com  
 
Oslo, 8 Dec 2011 
 
 
Regarding trade with Western Sahara phosphates 
 
Western Sahara Resource Watch refers to letter sent to you on 15 October 2010.  
 
Please find the letter here: http://www.wsrw.org/files/dated/2011-01-01/letter_wsrw-
innophos_15.10.2010.pdf 
 
We cannot see having received an answer to our letter, and would kindly request your firm to 
return to us with responses to our questions.  
 
We also now see that your subsidiary in Mexico is about to receive yet another shipment from 
occupied Western Sahara, on Panamanian flagged vessel ‘Leo Advance’ (IMO number 
9442225), due to arrive in Coatzacoalcos on 10 December.  
 
In addition to the 3 questions in the previous letter, we thus hope you are able to respond to 
these three questions:  
 
3) How many tonnes of phosphates did your Mexican subsidiary import from Western Sahara 
in 2011? 
4) Has Innophos entered into a new agreement with OCP since the previous agreement 
expired?  
5) When does the current agreement expire? 
 
 
Looking forward to your response, 
 
 
(sign.) 
 
 
Erik Hagen 
Western Sahara Resource Watch 
Oslo, Norway 
Tel +47 45265619 
info@vest-sahara.no  
 


